
             

           

    September 2016 

Dear Pastor Shannon and Church Family, 

Grace be unto you and peace from God our Father and from our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

 Thank you so much for your prayer and partnering with us. It’s been a busy summer last July and 

August I drove for three long days I slept at the rest area. I been to Wyoming and Colorado State and 

ministered to some churches there and presented the ministry in the Philippines. I thank the Lord when 

I was in Colorado and preached to one of the church there I saw the hand of God is moved and touched 

the heart of one young man there and he surrendered his life in the full time service to our Lord Jesus 

Christ and he want to become a Pastor. God is still in the business of saving soul and calling to do the 

great commission.  

      I want to apologies because the last time I gave you a  

      prayer letter I mentioned that I’m going home on  

      August. I supposed to go home but this friend of mine  

      asked me a favor if I could stay for two more months we 

      supposed to travel together and he needs company and 

      I decided to stay. He has crossed eye because his Mom  

      want to abort him.  Last September 8 he had a surgery  

      Praise the Lord he had a successful surgery. 

 

 This is the village church that we helped in the Philippines. We’re not there to help them by man 

power but through prayers and financial assistance we have part in that ministry. Every soul that will 

save in that new building you have part because you invest to God’s ministry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Philippians 4:17 Not because I desire a gift: but I desire fruit that may abound to your account. 



     

 

  

 On October 27, I am flying back to the Philippines I am excited to begin the next phase of the 

ministry to which God has called me. I covet your prayers as I begin our ministry there. I am going to 

start another mission work when I get there as soon as possible. 

 Regarding to my support I’m still under supported right now I have $600 monthly basis to my 

goal $1500 a monthly support. Also I’m praying for $7,000 that I could bring to the Philippines that I will 

be using to buy a plastic chair for the new mission work that I’m going to start. We will be having sports 

fellowship and also that I used for our transportation because I don’t have car I need to pay for the 

transportation to go to my mission field, also to rent a house that we can gather and start a service 

every Sunday. I’m praying for a church or individual that could give us a onetime gift for the cause of 

Christ to provide that needs or any amount that you could contribute it would be a big help for us. 

If you have any question you can call me to this number (740)350-1431 

  

PRAYER REQUEST: 

 Additional support, Pray for those who promised and commit to support me in the future 

 Safety travel going back to the Philippines 

 Our Van Project  

 

Thank you so much for your prayers. May our Lord continually bless you and your family. 

“And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not. Galatians 6:9” 

 

 

In His Vineyard, 

           Mark Esteves 

 

              


